
Welcome IIS Petals 

 

 

The new session initiated with a welcome note from the Principal Ms. Mala Agnihotri 

who welcomed and congratualated the IIS petals on climbing yet another rung of 

success. The Principal motivated them, briefing them on the new developments of 

the school. The theme for this year being ‘Human Commonality’. All departments 

were asked to explore the theme as all activities for the session would be based on 

this theme. 

 

What was most alluring was, “Khelo IIS” where each class will be alloted extra 

periods for games, where every IISian will actively participate in some sport or the 

other. We realise how important it is to have a healthy mind and a healthy body, how 

significant it is that academics go hand in hand with building up on life skills that is 

only possible in the field. The sports department was congratulated on bringing 

about this revolution. In order to inculcate the feeling of House spirit, the onus of 

conducting the assembly was given to the Sunflower House. The excitement of the 

scholars was in equal reciprocation with the excitement of getting back in the midst 

of friends. This new venture has not only exposed them to a new challenge, but it 

has opened doors for innovation making them more responsible, triggering their 

hidden inhibition and inert potential. IIS will now open up to a potpourrie of talent. 


